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VILLAGE OF LAKE HALLIE 

Date: February 23rd, 2015 
 
To: Property Owner(s) 
 
From: Douglas Clary, Director 
 
Re: Rezone Petition # 2015-0003 
 From:  Residential 2 & Residential 3 To:  Residential 1 
 
 
Dear Property Owner(s): 
 
The Village of Lake Hallie is being proactive and updating their zoning district maps.  These maps, which work in 
conjunction with the village’s zoning ordinance, help guide and preserve development within the Village.  In order to change 
the zoning maps, certain steps must be followed.  These steps include notices to property owners, publishing of public 
hearing notices in the local newspaper (Chippewa Herald) and a public hearing. 
 
Rezone Petition # 2015-0003 will rezone select parcels into a zoning classification based on their current use or if vacant, 
into a similar adjacent zoning classification.  A single-family dwelling is an approved use within the R1 zoning district, while 
a two-family dwelling, such as a duplex, is an approved use within the R2 or R3 zoning district.  And a multi-family 
dwelling, such as a three-plex or greater, is an approved use within the R3 zoning district. 
 
It is important to note that in the past, the Residential 2 (R2) district allowed for single-family and two-family (such as duplex 
type units) dwellings.   The zoning ordinance text was modified to allow single-family homes in the Residential 1 (R1) 
district only and two-family homes in the R2 district or Residential 3 (R3) district (3 or more units for residential purposes).  
These text changes were made because of the potential for two-family dwellings being constructed on an existing vacant lot 
within a subdivision primarily dominated by single-family dwellings.  While the zoning text was changed; the zoning maps 
were not. 
 
The Village Plan Commission will meet on March 9th, 2015 at 6:00 PM to review this rezone petition.  You are receiving 
this notice because your property is either a property that will be rezoned or is adjacent to or in the vicinity of a parcel that is 
proposed to be rezoned.  The Plan Commission will review the rezone petition and make a recommendation to approve as 
presented or to approve with modification.  The recommendation will be forwarded to the Village Board for their March 
16th, 2015 meeting.  I have attached the public hearing notice and a map showing the location of the lots affected by this 
rezone petition. 
 
Both meetings will be held at the Lake Hallie Village Hall located at 13136 30th Avenue. If you have any questions regarding 
this request, please feel free to contact Doug Clary, Planning & Zoning Director at (715) 726-7941 and/or attend the 
meeting(s) as described. 



2015-0003 - Lake Hallie Rezone Request - Location Map

Map produced on February 22nd, 2015 by the Chippewa County Department of Planning & Zoning and is for
reference purposes only. Scale: 1" = 600'

Rezone Outline

municipal_boundaries



Map produced on February 22nd, 2015 by the Chippewa County Department of Planning & Zoning and is for
erence purpose



2015-0003 - Lake Hallie Rezone Request - 2014 Aerial
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